CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

7TH JULY, 2003 

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and J. Murphy



C. Edwards, J. Spink and A. Westwood

· P11D’s completed.

· Report on the use of mobile phones to be submitted to a future meeting.

· Terrorism Insurance Policy – satisfactory answers had been provided to the questions raised by Councillor Dawson.

· Customer Services Monthly Update:

· Indication at a recent NPHL monitoring meeting that there had been an increase in the number of visitors to Area Housing Offices due to clients experiencing difficulties getting through to the Call Centre.

· Pat Connolly will be looking into this matter.

· Martin Vickers will attend future monitoring meetings.

· APPROVAL to establish an Accountancy/Programme Management Team in the Chief Executive Directorate.

· Fiddlers Lane Community Primary School – APPROVAL to re-roof flat roof areas.

· St. Paul’s CE Primary School, Heathside Grove, Walkden – APPROVAL for flat to pitch roof conversion.

· James Brindley Community Primary School, Parr Fold Avenue, Walkden – APPROVAL for internal remodelling.

· Marlborough Road CP Infants – APPROVAL for boiler plant and pipework replacement.

· Council Tax – John Spink to provide an example of the impact of Council Tax Revaluation.

· Discussion regarding the possibility of Supplementary Credit Approval monies being used to fund the merge of St. Clement’s and Radclyffe Primary Schools – it was noted that a report would need to be submitted to the Lead Member for Education and Leisure, as well as to the Lead Member for Corporate Services, in order to get this scheme underway.

· Polling Stations – Alan Westwood to seek clarification from Peter Daniels as to whether payments had been made to polling stations that were usually used during elections.

C:\My Documents\Claire\CSLM\070703\CSLMB070703.doc

